TOWN OF GARNER
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Resources
Advisory Meeting Minutes
Date: March 21, 2022

Date and Time: Pursuant to the Bylaws governing the Garner Parks, Recreation & Cultural Resources Advisory Committee, a meeting of the Advisory Committee was held on March 21 at 6pm. 

1. Call to Order and Roll Call: The committee members present were Ernestine Durham-Chair, Mon Peng Yueh, Hope Webber, Tim Montgomery, Autumn Beam, Jay Ditenhafer, Demian Dellinger- Council Liaison, and Tina Johnson- Senior Advisory Committee Liaison.  Committee members absent were Cassondra Liles, Matt Davis, and Chris O’Connor- Vice Chair.  Staff members present were Maria Muñoz-Blanco- Parks and Recreation Director, Sara Shaw- Recreation Programs Supervisor, and Megan Young- Recreation Superintendent. 
2. Approval of the March Agenda:
a. Ms. Webber motioned to approve the Agenda and Ms. Yueh seconded.
3. Approval of the February Meeting Minutes: 
a. Ms. Yueh motioned to approve the minutes and Ms. Webber seconded. 
4. Petitions and Comments from the Public:   None
5. Committee Members Concerns/Comments: None
6. Senior Advisory Committee:
a. Ms. Johnson reported that the Senior Advisory Committee met last week. The Senior Center is returning to pre-covid activities.  Angie’s Restaurant is catering Meals on Wheels. 
7. Reports/Discussion Items
a. Director’s Reports/Department Updates
i. Programs Guide
1. Ms. Muñoz-Blanco reported that the department distributed the programs guide to all Town residents the last couple of weeks.  
ii. Part-F Grant Application
1. The Town applied for a $400,000 state funded grant to assist with the development of Yeargan Park. 
iii. LMG Development and Impact on GRC 
1. Ms. Muñoz-Blanco informed the committee about proposed development next to Garner Recreation Center. 
iv. RFQ for On-Call Architecture & Engineering Services for Parks Projects
1. The Town has issued RFQs that would support projects funded by the 2021 Bond. 
b. Council Updates: 
i. Mr. Dellinger announced that the Wall the Heals is still looking for volunteers to help with the event. They want to have someone at the site 24/7.  
ii. The Town has identified a partner to lease the Rand-Bryan property. 
iii. Ms. Johnson asked about the Speedway on Jones Sausage Rd and the level of trash on the property. 
iv. Mr. Dellinger told the committee that it was time for reappointment for the committee.  
c. Announcements: 
i. Ms. Webber asked for updates on Yeargan and Meadowbrook properties.  Ms. Muñoz-Blanco announced that they are working with a company to complete a study on the dam at Meadowbrook.  The Town is still working with McAdams to complete 60% construction drawings. 
d. Other Business
i. Consideration of Amendments to PRCR Advisory Committee Bylaws
1. Ms. Durham asked if everyone had a chance to read the updated bylaws.
2. Mr. Montgomery asked about the line about budget, and if it was taken out intentionally.  Mr. Dellinger noted that as many eyes on the budget the better. 
3. Ms. Durham noted that she felt it was important for the committee to be able to advocate for the budget. 
4. Ms. Webber questioned the omittance of the portion about programs, policies, and procedures.  Mr. Dellinger noted that sometimes the department needed to move faster than the committee meets.  
5. The committee noted that the line about budget needed to be added back in. 
e. Adjournment 
Mr. Montgomery motioned to adjourn the meeting; Ms. Webber seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 6:51. 
